
Charleston Paddle Club 
Board Meeting 

February 18, 2019 

Opening 

Jackie Kuc called the Charleston Paddle Club Board Meeting to order at 6:05 pm 
ET, on February 18, 2019. The meeting took place at 2 Wharfside Road, suite 3-
O, Charleston.  

In attendance: 

Darcie Goodwin  
Jackie Kuc  

 Kelly Hood 
 Jeff Hood 
 Steve Connor 
 Karen Morgan 
 Roger Jones 
 Sindhu Prabhakar 
 Deb Carson 

President’s Report 

• Minutes. Jackie asked for approval of the December and January minutes. 
Kelly thought the January minutes did not accurately reflect the agreement 
with the coach travel. She thought she would collect $25 from the 
participants and that the coach would cover the difference. Jackie said to 
book the flights, and the club would cover the difference. Kelly said she 
will figure it out. 

o Roger made a motion for the December and January minutes to be 
approved. Darcie Goodwin seconded them. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

• A new co-captain. Kelly has thought about it and made a recommendation 
for a new co-captain because she is enthusiastic about the sport and the 
club. Jackie questioned whether she would be able to provide an insight 
and act as coach. Kelly said that she feels that she is up to the task with 
guidance. Karen noted that the nominee has quite a few evening conflicts. 
Darcie asked about another paddler, and Kelly said no. Deb asked about 
two other possibilities and Jackie said that they would not be able to 
commit the time. Another paddler was recommended who all agreed 
would be a good possibility.  

o Kelly is going to reach out to her recommendation to see if she is 
interested. 

• Karen and Steve are working on the transfer of responsibilities. Karen has 
set up an accounting program on Wave, and Steve has offered to retain 



some responsibilities. The address will remain his house, and he will 
continue to handle insurance and licensing.  

• Jackie asked for input on the participation rules. The goal is to recruit club 
people to go, but if CPC doesn’t have enough people paddlers will be 
recruited from the outside. The coach will seat the boat to win, so anyone 
can sit out.  

o Kelly said that there should be a timeframe as to when a race 
should be cancelled. Jackie said it needs to be discussed on a 
case-by-case basis. Deb agreed and said that each race could be 
set up individually. Roger said that there needs to be a policy in 
place that once a deposit is made, people have committed to the 
race. Deb said that it doesn’t have to be a specific time frame. Jeff 
said that by making the list, we have agreed to pay the fee. Kelly 
pointed out that in the past the process has been to pay the fee and 
then scramble to find paddlers. Deb recommended changing 
language to be “as the race registration deadline approaches” as it 
would clarify when paddlers need to commit. The board agreed. 

o Darcie made a motion to pass the participation rules. Roger 
seconded it. The motion passed unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report  

• Steve pointed out that we need to reinforce the three-paddle rule – that 
paddlers have to pay dues after three visits. Attendance is not being 
followed diligently. 

• So far for 2019 Membership, 23 have paid ($125.00). Note that some 
BOD members have not paid dues. 

• The current balance is $4,634.77, which includes $1,750.00 in Tobago 
fees that will be 100% flow-through. It does not include 2018 Coach Boat 
Lease/Expenses reimbursement ($507.70 x 2 = $1,015.40). Roger said he 
would follow up with Tripp on the coach boat. The College of Charleston 
payment will likely need to be written off. 

• Expenses are the boat lease at $100.00/month and Tobago Paddler 
Reimbursements (3) (Conte, Richard Lloyd and “Catherine”). 

• Upcoming expenses are the Recurring Boat Lease, a Steering Oar (1 or 
2), Boat Maintenance Materials, Hull/Property Insurance in March, Tobago 
Final Fee (Based on number of paddlers and guest), Tobago Coach 
Expenses (as approved by Board) and a Deposit for the 2019 Coach 
Contract ($1,000 of the $2000 total annual fee). 

o Kelly asked for confirmation that the club will recover the $300 
Tobago race deposit.  

o Kelly confirmed that she will purchase the coach’s ticket next 
Tuesday and will get reimbursed by the club. 

• Outstanding Issues are the 2019 Budget (Increase M&R expenses), OC-6 
Berthing Plan (New floater for green OC-6) and the Coach Boat “Option-
to-Purchase”.  



o Jackie asked about the option to purchase for the coach boat time 
frame and what the payout on the boat would be. The payout would 
be $5,750.  

• The Paddler Clinic Refund/Reallocation Date (Jan 28) has expired. One 
paddler asked to have her funds applied to shirt. 

• Membership Fee Reduction Schedule Confirmed: July 1st:  $100.00/Sept 
1st: $75.00. 

Boat Maintenance 

• William Dion needs help maintaining the boat. Please think of people who 
can help with that.  

• Jackie is going to check about the purchase of the oars with William and 
Billy. William had gotten a quote for heavier oars that were $200 each. 
Need to check if they are still available.  

o Jeff said it would be good to have a heavier oar for the 20 man and 
a smaller oar for the 10 man. 

Team Captain 

• For people who are unemployed or financially strapped, can there be a 
payment plan? Yes, $25 a month is the recommended amount. 

• Kelly asked to reconsider the Sarasota race, which is the week before the 
Charlotte race. If our goal is to keep pushing our club to be more 
competitive and recruit our club for stronger paddlers, then we need to 
push our participation in races. Sarasota is offering multiple berths to 
France, which would kick up CPC’s position. If CPC really wants to go to 
the next level, then we should go to Sarasota and see what we would be 
up against. Kelly said that if we are going to participate in the race, then 
each member is going would have to join SRDBA by March 31. 

o Jackie said she’s open to Sarasota but questioned if we should also 
go to Charlotte. Her concern is that with back-to-back races, we 
could possibly have two mediocre races. 

o Roger agreed that we should go to one or the other.  
o Karen said the cost and time off work would be an issue.  
o Deb asked when the registration deadline is. Kelly said that the 

Sarasota deadline is March 1. Kelly said that we could possibly 
register late. She is going to ask. 

o Karen recommended reaching out to Susan Collins who 
coordinated the Sarasota race. 

o Kelly recommended sending out a sign up genius to see which race 
team members prefer. Jackie said that we should see if we can get 
leeway on the registration time for Sarasota. If we can, then we can 
send out a sign up genius.  

o With the assumption that we can move the Sarasota deadline, 
Roger made a motion to pursue Sarasota and make Charlotte the 



fallback. Jackie seconded it. The board approved the motion 
unanimously. 

Old Business 

• Proposal to City Marina regarding the small craft dock. Roger said that 
there doesn’t seem to be a lot of support for the project. The cost is about 
$50,000 to build it. Roger said we could try to get about 25 people to pay 
rent in advance, which would cover half the cost. The greatest challenge is 
the management of the space. He spoke with Robbie with City Marina. He 
thinks his company would own and manage it and possibly make a 
donation back to the club over time if the club could get people to rent out 
space. This would be unique as there is no place in Charleston to store a 
board. Roger said it would be a significant effort. His biggest concern is the 
management of it and raising the money. Deb and Jackie questioned the 
dedication of the club to supporting this project. Jeff said that John’s boss 
speaks about the same thing. Roger said that it’s not something that needs 
to be decided now. The design, plans and permits are already in place. 
Kelly asked if it would be solicited to the paddling members at large and if 
there would be a deal for club members. From an insurance standpoint, 
responsibilities would need to be clearly stated. 

o Jackie recommended we table it for now but think about it. She likes 
Jeff’s idea to include the parks. 

o Roger said he will send the plan out again. 
• For the coach boat lease, we need to see if our rent is still going toward the 

cost of the boat. Karen asked how old the boat and motor are. Jackie said 
that boat was built in 1987 and the motor is a 2015. 

• For the OC-6 berthing plan, Jackie asked if the extra OC-6 can be moved 
to City Marina. Roger said that he will check. Roger said he would prefer 
moving the OC-6 to the Bristol. He said that Billy said that the boat would 
only be impacted on high tides. Roger said the parking isn’t as convenient 
and it would be better to have all the boats in the same place. Kelly said 
that having the boats altogether would be better. Jackie said that the lift 
would be a challenge. Roger said that once a year it would have to be 
removed for the DBC races. The club would have to pay someone to take it 
off and then put it back on. The person who does it lives in Spartanburg. 
Roger said that another option would be to put it against the walkway 
where the current OC-6 is located.  

o Roger said to have the man from Spartanburg to give an estimate 
on getting the lift moved, installed and then figuring out the cost to 
install and remove the lift. 

o Jackie expressed concern about taking more space away from DBC. 
Roger said that if they have access to the boats, they might not 
have an issue. Kelly said she would speak with Monica. 

• For Trinidad and Tobago, Deb asked about ferry rides. The last ferry is at 
4pm and Kelly said that there is an online way to purchase them. Deb also 
asked about carrying paddles. Kelly said that would be discussed at the 



March 2 meeting. Karen asked if the team would be racing more than once 
a day. Kelly said yes. Kelly asked about fees. She wanted to confirm that 
the $300 registration would be covered by the club. Jackie confirmed that it 
would be. 

 
New News 
• Jackie recommended having a club member being the lead for fundraising/ 

sponsorship for the club and to form a committee if so desired. The board 
agreed. Jackie said that she will reach out to her. 

• Roger said that one thing that was discussed was new paddler information. 
Deb said that the there is new paddler information on the website. 

• Jackie said that we’ll push out the scholarship information. Kelly said that if 
anyone has any particular questions, they can ask her. She said that the 
scholarship for the camp can be to any established training camp. Jeff 
recommended having regular emails about upcoming events and races. 

• Jackie asked to table the charging of different fees for different races until 
the Treasurer’s duties are turned over. 

 
 
The meeting adjourned at 7:53 pm. 

Next Meeting: March 11, 2019 


